
Addendum to Final Report of 12-1-15 

 

3.  In addition to the first house construction completed in November 

2015, RB Sunrise contributed the remaining DDF ($300) to the 

construction of a second project completed on March 12, 2016.  The 

contributed DDF was combined with additional RB Sunrise Funds 

amounting to $5300 for a total of $5600.  Pictures of the second 

construction project are shown on the Photo Tab. 

3a.  Further, because of rain on the second house construction 

date only 2 RB Sunrise members participated in the actual 

construction of this house.  Therefore, RB Sunrise members will 

be participating in a third construction project on April 16, 2016.  

However, funding for this project is provided by other sources. 


